

Senior Executive Team

5 June 2023

Mr Gerard Hayes **General Secretary** Health Services Union NSW/ACT/QLD Locked Bag 3, Australia Square SYDNEY NSW 1215

secretary@hsu.asn.au

Dear Mr Hayes

RE: MNCLHD Fleet Management reporting line change:

We write to advise that after consultation with the Coffs Harbour Clinic Network Fleet Team, the Fleet Team will realign reporting to the Coffs Harbour Clinical Network Finance Manager.

This will increase consistency of Fleet services across the District, and realign this service from reporting to a Clinical Manager to reporting to a Resource Manager.

There are no changes to position grades, role description, role function, or workload.

The transition is planned to occur on June 19th 2023.

If you wish to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact me on 0417 531 002 or via e-mail Kate.Meredith1@health.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely

Acting Director, Integrated Care, Allied Health & Community Services

CC:

Blake Adair-Roberts HSU Michael Kearns Lydia Dennett- Coordinator Coffs Clinical Network Tania Langler - District Manager Human Resources Sarah Fox- Acing District Manager- Community Services Reform